
Ordinance No. 2016-058 

Capital Budget 

Text Amendments 

 

1. The new Police Equestrian Community Center capital project to replace existing police stables 

shall be for an equestrian community center located on City-owned real estate at 500 Forest 

Lawn Drive in the city. 

 

2. The new Highland Grove Community Center capital project and the proposed appropriation of 

$8,415,000 associated therewith is deleted in its entirety from the City’s capital budget and 

capital improvement program.  A new capital project called the Highland Grove / Dove Street 

Redevelopment and Revitalization – Infrastructure Improvements capital project is hereby 

created.  The scope of this new capital project includes the street, sidewalk, alley, water, sewer, 

and drainage infrastructure improvements needed for the redevelopment of the Dove Street 

Redevelopment Area identified in the Redevelopment Plan for the Dove Street Redevelopment 

Area prepared by the Richmond Redevelopment and Housing Authority and dated June 8, 

2006. 

 

3. The appropriations made by this ordinance shall be conditioned upon the Chief Administrative 

Officer notifying the Council or causing the Council to be notified of each (i) capital project 

that is abandoned or completed and (ii) instance in which the balance or any portion thereof 

remaining to the credit of any completed project is transferred to an incomplete project for the 

purpose of completing such project.   This notification shall be in writing and submitted to the 

Council at the next meeting of the City Council’s Organizational Development Standing 

Committee immediately following the abandonment or completion of such project or the 

transfer from the balance of a completed project to an incomplete project. 

 

4. If the School Board of the City of Richmond decides to retain Overby-Sheppard Elementary 

School as an active school in its inventory, the City Council expresses its support for repairs 

to and remediation of environmental conditions at Overby-Sheppard Elementary School, as 

have been previously identified by the administration of Richmond Public Schools. These 

improvements include, but are not necessarily limited to installation of walls, HVAC 

improvements, and electrical system upgrades. Further, the City Council supports the use of 

the Overby-Sheppard Elementary School facility as a shared use space that incorporates a 

community center to serve the Highland Grove neighborhood until such time as other 

alternatives become available as part of the long-term redevelopment program. 

 


